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From: Olp, Cheri
To: Elmer, Linda
Subject: FW: Fwd:
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2016 10:35:48 AM


Hi Linda -  Do we need to use the email Dr. Fuller sent for the file for the August 25 meeting?
 
Cheryl Olp
Business and Operations Manager
ITL- Marquette University
414-288-0405.
 
From: Howard Fuller [mailto:fullerhlf@gmail.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, August 17, 2016 10:34 AM
To: Robinson, Sharon <srobins@milwaukee.gov>
Cc: Kelsey, Rhonda <Rhonda.Kelsey@milwaukee.gov>; Olp, Cheri <cheryl.olp@marquette.edu>
Subject: Re: Fwd:
 
Sharon and Rhonda,
 
The Charter School Review Committee (CSRC) has a contract with the firm of ML Tharps to
do management oversight services of the charter schools authorized by the Common Council. 
The contract expires on August 31, 2016. Unlike the contract for Academic monitoring there
is no provision to extend the contract. Unfortunately, action was not taken to begin an RFP
process to seek out vendors interested in performing the work in a new contractual
relationship with the city. As a result we are in a situation where ML Tharps has not
completed the work for the 2015-16 school year. In retrospect the contract should never have
been set up within the time frame set in this contract. So, the next contract should be set up
with an expiration date of December 31st.
 
We are asking for an extension of this contract to allow ML Tharps to complete the work that
is necessary to make the final reports to the CSRC and the Common Council. Specifically,
the work that has to be completed is the following:


1. A review of all the audits from the schools. Most of the audits will be finished at the
end of October and one is due the end of November.


2. The followup on the findings of the audits to deal with any questions that arise based
on the reviews.


3. The preparation of the final reports to be submitted to the CSRC and the Common
Council.


The work will be completed by December 31, 2016. The current contract has a maximum
compensation level of $41,208.00. The extension would be for a maximum compensation
level of $13,736, for a total contract of $54,944.
 
Please let me know if you have questions and/or need additional information.
 
Thanks
 
Howard
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On Tue, Aug 16, 2016 at 11:44 AM, Robinson, Sharon <srobins@milwaukee.gov> wrote:


Yes. I agree. Can you please send the justification for the record. It can be presented in bullet
points for now.
 
Sharon
 
From: Howard Fuller [mailto:fullerhlf@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2016 10:38 AM
To: Robinson, Sharon <srobins@milwaukee.gov>
Subject: Fwd:
 
Sharon,
 
Here is the information I promised to send. I believe the CSRC should meet and approve
this extension and then if necessary appear before the Committee. Do you agree?
 
What other information do you need?
 
Howard
 
 
---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Olp, Cheri <cheryl.olp@marquette.edu>
Date: Tue, Aug 16, 2016 at 8:59 AM
Subject: 
To: "Howard Fuller (fullerhlf@gmail.com)" <fullerhlf@gmail.com>


The original contract for the period of September 1, 2015 – August 31, 2016 was $41,208. 
The extension that would take us through December 31, 2016 is an additional $13,736, for
a total contract of $54,944
 
 
 
Cheryl Olp
Business and Operations Manager
ITL- Marquette University
414-288-0405.
 


 
--
Dr. Howard Fuller
Founder and Director
Institute for the Transformation of Learning
Marquette University
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1618 W. Wells St.
Milwaukee WI 53233
414-288-5774
fullerhlf@gmail.com
 
 


The drums of Africa still beat in my heart. They will not let me rest while there is a single
Negro boy or girl without a chance to prove his (or her) worth. 
Mary McLeod Bethune


The City of Milwaukee is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless
otherwise exempted from the public records law, senders and receivers of City of
Milwaukee e-mail should presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is
subject to state records retention requirements. See City of Milwaukee full e-mail
disclaimer at www.milwaukee.gov/email_disclaimer


 
--
Dr. Howard Fuller
Founder and Director
Institute for the Transformation of Learning
Marquette University
1618 W. Wells St.
Milwaukee WI 53233
414-288-5774
fullerhlf@gmail.com
 
 


The drums of Africa still beat in my heart. They will not let me rest while there is a single
Negro boy or girl without a chance to prove his (or her) worth. 
Mary McLeod Bethune
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